

## Department for Education, Children and Young People

Huonville High School 82 Wilmot Road, Huonville, TAS 7109 P (03) 6264 0800 E huonville.high@decyp.tas.gov.au W huonvillehigh.education.tas.edu.au



27 October 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

## **Huonville High School Swimming Carnival**

Huonville High School will be holding its Annual Swimming Carnival on Wednesday, 17 December at the Huonville Swimming Pool. This whole-school event will run from 11:00am to 2:55pm.

It is expected that your young person will participate in this event. The day will include a range of in-water and out-of-water activities to promote participation and fun amongst all students. Students are encouraged to wear their house colours.

To ensure your young person can participate in these events, please complete and return the attached *Medical* and *Aquatic Consent forms*, **even if your young person does not plan to swim**. These forms must be submitted to the front office by 10 December 2025.

Students should bring:

- Bathers and towel
- Warm clothes (uniform or house colours)
- Food and water
- Hat
- Bag for wet items

Optional items include goggles and money for the BBQ. Sunscreen will be provided.

As the Health and Physical Education Team, we are committed to promoting safe and enjoyable experiences in the aquatic environment.

If you do not wish for your young person to participate in this event, please provide a written note addressed to the Principal by 10 December 2025.

Please contact me if you have any queries or concerns related to this event – either by phone on 6264 0800 or via email james.belstead@decyp.tas.gov.au

Regards

James Belstead

gelstead

**Health and Physical Education** 

Janelle Reeves
Principal

